
A message from Mrs Kerr to all her fantastic Year 2 
learners! 

Hi everyone, 

I hope that you are all well and doing lots of fun things in the great weather that we have 
been having.   I have really enjoyed seeing all the videos and photos of you with the great 
learning and activities that you have been doing while you are staying safe with your families. 
I am missing your fabulous smiley faces and being able to listen to your news each day, so I 
thought that I would write to you, my wonderful Year 2 class to keep in touch! 

I have been doing a few things to fill my days starting with teaching at The Onchan Hub 
school with our group of learners!  Mrs Ward and I spent that first week working on 
Superheroes with them and Mrs Ward and I even created our own hero and villain and made 
a puppet film complete with music and script!  

I have been baking cakes for Mr Kerr and Patrick, reading books to keep my mind busy and 
even started a jigsaw that I have had for a few years and have never properly started.  I 
bet you could all guess what the jigsaw is about without too much thinking!  

Have you been able to get out for a walk or cycle ride over the past few weeks?  I have tried 
to keep doing Pilates and even went out of my comfort zone and tried an online fitness class 
called Boogie Effect that my friend across in Scotland runs.  It wiped me out and I have to 
be honest, I did stop quite a few times because I was so out of breath!  In fact, I spent the 
second half of the class sitting down watching it trying to recover!  I am going to do it again 
next week and maybe, if I sustain effort and focus, I may get further through the class 
without stopping.  At least no-one could see me puffing with a very red face!  

How is learning at home going?  Are you having a go at any of the activities on the website?  
I bet you are reading loads and hope that you are mastering the tricky words and perfecting 
your handwriting!  Have you tried anything new?  What about a new, stretchy challenge?  A 
new skill?  I bought a hula hoop before we went in to lockdown and have vowed to learn how 
to hula hoop properly.  When we get back to school I will show you my fabulous skill and 
great technique!  

Keep sending Mr Astin your photos and videos of all the exciting things that you are doing as 
I really do love seeing your wee faces-it does keep me smiling!  Take care and stay safe!  

Sending lots of virtual hugs to you all, Mrs Kerr 


